
Dear parents, carers and children, 

What an amazing day we have had today! We were privileged to welcome the Pearl of Africa choir to our school. The       

children had a whole school assembly, followed by singing, dancing and drumming workshops for each class. Feedback from 

the children so far includes: "I am speechless, they are so good", "It gave me goosebumps", "You should be famous", "You 

should be on the radio" and "That's the best thing I've ever seen". They spread joy and positivity, and you can’t help but feel 

uplifted when you watch them perform with so much energy and enthusiasm. Our children thoroughly enjoyed themselves, 

and were even showing their newly learnt dances on the playground at lunchtime! 

The choir (nine children, age range 10 to 18 years, led by three adults) is drawn from the schools of the Molly and Paul 

Childcare Foundation (registered NGO/charity in Uganda). The Foundation was established over 30 years ago by Molly 

and Paul Wasswa and today provides education, food, and basic healthcare to about 1,200 children, many of whom are 

orphaned or destitute and would not be either educated or regularly fed if they did not attend one of the Molly 

and Paul schools. We will post photos and videos of the workshops on Facebook on Monday, including photos from this 

evening’s performance in St Mary’s Church, to which many of you are coming.  

After school, we were also treated to a performance on the playground, where the choir wowed parents, children and 

staff. We look forward to seeing you at the performance this evening at 6.30pm in the church, where our pupils will 

also get the opportunity to perform some of the songs and dances that they learnt today with the choir, in the second 

half of the show. It is free admission with a retiring collection to support the Foundation's education and feeding     

programmes in Uganda. There are also Ugandan crafts available to purchase, many of them handmade by the choir 

themselves. We thoroughly enjoyed spending time with our visitors today, and we wish them all the very best for the remainder of their UK 

tour before they head back to Uganda. We hope to see you again next year! 

The choir will also be taking part in the Remembrance Service on Sunday morning, where we also hope to see you if you can make it. 

Next Tuesday, we will be holding our Inter Faith Day, as part of Inter Faith Week, on which we will be welcoming 

visitors to talk about their different faiths around the theme of Community. We look forward to sharing photos and 

information about this day in next week’s Buzz. 

Yesterday, I enjoyed teaching a PSHE lesson in Ivy Bee class. The focus was about what ‘normal’ means, and about challenging prejudices 

and discrimination. It was a pleasure to hear their very balanced views, and hearing how much topical knowledge they have. A lot of the 

discussions that were taking place were about the nine protected characteristics in the Equality Act 2010, which we are also focusing on 

with the EARA group. As one member of the class said “As a member of the EARA group, I am shocked and astonished that some people [in 

the world] have these [prejudiced] views”.  

On this topic, I took six representatives of our EARA group to another IOW EARA group meeting at Shalfleet Primary School. They worked 

with EARA groups from other schools, and found out more information about the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child, as 

well as the Equality Act 2010. They will feed back to the rest of the EARA group next week, before creating their action plan for the year 

ahead. 

With very best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week, we have been thinking about Remembrance. 

We heard and discussed lots of facts about Remembrance. Can you answer these 

questions? 

 

 

 

 

God,  

Our refuge and strength,  

Bring near the day when wars shall cease and poverty 

and pain shall end, 

That the earth may know the 

peace of heaven Through Jesus 

Christ our lord.   

Amen.  

Why are poppies used 

to commemorate 

Remembrance Day? 

On what day and at what 

time do we have a 2 

minute silence and why? 

Why do we commemorate 

Remembrance Day? 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.90 per day.  

 
 

 
 
 
 

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

They shall grow not old 

 
Laurence Binyon, 1869 - 1943 

 
 
 

 

 

Reading Recommendations 
Each week we will include a book recommendation from a 

child and/or adult. 
 

 

This week, Max C recommends: 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 6th November 

Whole School attendance target: 

96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 93.95% 

Late marks this week: 7 

Baguettes are now NOT 

available 

It’s about a boy who 

went up into space 

when he was younger, 

and then he crash land-

ed into a farm. A girl 

named Ruth was very 

fascinated about space 

and she saw him crash 

land in her farm.  

I would recommend 

this book because it’s 

funny and exciting. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 3 

Pizza Sausage and mash Roast pork Chicken korma Fish fingers Option 1 

Tomato pasta Cauliflower cheese Veggie roast Tomato pasta Quorn nuggets Option 2 

Dessert Apple bake Jelly Shortbread Fruit cake Shortbread  



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 





 

The sale rail is still 

available in the foyer 



School Day Timings 

From September 2023, the school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

2023-2024 academic year 

 

 Tuesday 14th November: Inter Faith Day 

 Tuesday 21st November: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

 Wednesday 22nd November: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 5pm 

 Thursday 7th December: Pantomime in Portsmouth - information to follow 

soon 

 Tuesday 12th December: Nativity (afternoon) 

 Wednesday 13th December: Nativity (evening) 

 Thursday 14th December: Christingle service (2pm)  

 Tuesday 19th December: Last day of term 

 Wednesday 20th December - Monday 1st January: Christmas holidays 

 Tuesday 2nd January: Back to school 

 Friday 9th February: Last day of term 

 Monday 12th - Friday 16th February: Half term 

 Monday 19th February: Back to school 

 Tuesday 5th March: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

 Wednesday 6th March: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 5pm 

 Thursday 7th March: World Book Day 

 Thursday 28th March: Last day of term 

 Friday 29th March - Friday 12th April: Easter holidays 

 Monday 15th April: Back to school 

 W/C 13th May: Y6 SATs 

 Friday 24th May: Last day of term 

 Monday 27th - Friday 31st May: Half term 

 Monday 3rd June: School closed for staff development day 

 Tuesday 4th June: Back to school 

 Friday 12th July: Reports go home 

 Tuesday 16th July: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

 Thursday 25th July: Last day of term 

 Friday 26th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

Term dates are also available on our school website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


